From: Sarah Postlethwaite 
Sent: 09 April 2014 14:41
To: Tracey Morrissey
Subject: 14/00412/F land south of Clifton rd 
Tracey,
The ecological assessment found no evidence that the site is used by any protected species. On visiting the site myself I found no evidence that it contains a badger sett, although badgers are known to be in the vicinity and are likely to forage within the site. The grassland is of low ecological value but could be used by hedgehogs, which are a BAP species. To avoid them being killed or harmed during site clearance works, the grass on site should be kept short prior to construction by regular mowing. There is also a small chance of reptiles or great crested newts being present, and this measure would also benefit them. 

No ecological enhancements are proposed, and there is little scope for them within the site with the exception of new native species planting and the incorporation of bat tubes into some of the new dwellings. The castle area provides excellent foraging habitat for bats and therefore the provision of new roosts in the four houses along the southern boundary is an appropriate ecological enhancement. 

I therefore recommend that the following Conditions are attached to any permission:

· Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, including any works of site clearance, the grass on site is to be cut initially to a height approximately 6 inches (15cm) and thereafter maintained at a height of approximately three inches (7cm) up until the commencement of building works.

(Reason: to prevent harm to hedgehogs, reptiles and newts by discouraging them from being present on site)
· No development shall commence until details for the provision of 4 incorporated bat roosts (of the type Schwegler 1FR or similar) have been submitted to and approved by the Council. Details shall include the type of bat roosts to be used and their proposed locations within new dwellings. The approved works shall be implemented in full before the development is first brought into use, unless otherwise agreed in writing by the Council. 

Along with the following Informative:

        All wild birds and their nests receive protection under the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 (as amended) which makes it illegal to intentionally take, damage or destroy the nest of any wild bird while it is use or being built. Therefore in order to avoid contravention of this legislation any site works likely to affect potential bird nesting habitat should be timed to avoid the main bird nesting season which runs from March to August. If this is not possible, a check should be carried out prior to any clearance works to ensure there are no active nests present. 
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